Minutes from the Patient Participation Group 26th September 2012 
Attendees: AK, KS, SL, CI, GL, LR, PO (chair)

Apologies: SB, VB, JH
Minutes of last meeting were accurate and correct and up to date contact details were obtained.
· Request for chair based exercise class – at present there are no funds available.
· Corridor B- Results from the patient survey the question was asked:-

           The access to corridor B

           Poor 0%

           Fair 3%

           Good 20%

           Very Good 28%

           Excellent 49%

            So overall the group were happy that the access requires no
            change
· Photos/Pictures on waiting room walls- it was agreed that it was not necessary to have photos of staff members on the walls as the practice is small and the staff are, on a whole, very well know. The idea of Children’s paintings was however very much liked by the group and this is being looked into by the Tarn’s PM.
Patient Survey & Results

Following the changes suggested by the PRG during the last meeting the new survey was approved and they preferred the reduction in the number of questions. The PRG were impressed by the results and the only comment was the percentage of 7% under poor for the length of time waiting to see the Doctor. This comment has been noted and we are currently working towards reducing this concern with the Clinicians.
New Practice Name & Website

The feedback on the new name was positive and changes to the website are still on going as although the site is named Aireborough Family Practice the domain name remains ‘The Thakur Practice’ in google and this takes time for the changes to be updated.
New Non-Urgent Telephone number

We explained to the PRG that we have provided a optional local number for patients to use as an alternative to the 0844 however, we explained that this will not form part of the queuing system and during busy periods callers will receive an engaged tone and that also the number should only be used during normal business hours. It was noted that some mobile phone companies do not charge for using the 0844 number but landline providers do.
A&E Attendances

The PRG were asked for any suggestions to reduce the number of people attending A&E. The PRG were confused as to why this was a necessary question for them and were shocked to learn of the cost implications to the surgery these attendances make. One suggestion was to raise this issue in the next Newsletter.

A.O.B
It was suggested that the layout of the Jayex board in the waiting room could be improved by making the text more legible by increasing the text size and changing the colours and that some of the information is out of date (DNA figure). We pointed out that we are currently updating the information including the DNA numbers and that we are working towards addressing these comments at the same time.

Usage of mobile phones was mentioned and although this issue is difficult to police due to the shared waiting area we will endeavour to increase the notices advising patients to switch mobile phones off.
The PRG were asked for their opinions for the need of a baby changing/breast feeding facility within the surgery, however the idea was not entirely dismissed and the cost implications and health & safety issues would have to be considered.

The expected launch date of the text messaging service for appointment reminders has been delayed and is now due to be implemented in January 2013.

Next Meeting: Wednesday 16th January 2013 at 2pm.

Thank you for attending and your valued opinions.
